

AMERICAN SUZUKI MOTOR CORPORATION

February 28, 2012

Ms. Jennifer T. Timian Chief, Recall Management Division Office of Defects Investigation Enforcement National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. Washington, DC 20590

Dear Ms. Timian:

Re: EQ12-002

On behalf of Suzuki Motor Corporation ("Suzuki"), this is in response to your letter dated February 23, 2012 concerning certain air bag modules manufactured by Autoliv Americas ("Autoliv") that were sold to Suzuki for assembly into new motor vehicles. All 132 of the affected air bag modules that you have described were sent to Magyar Suzuki Corporation in Hungary. Prior to installation of any of the air bag modules into Suzuki vehicles, all 132 affected air bag modules were recovered and returned to Autoliv.

Please contact me if you have any questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

AMERICAN SUZUKI MOTOR CORPORATION

Kenneth M. Bush

Associate Director, Government Relations